
 

 

02/10/2020 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

7:00 pm 

At 7:00 pm the monthly board meeting for the town of Belle Plaine was called to order by Chairman 
Alvin Bartz. Present for roll call were Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Kay 
Kristof Treasurer. 

7 citizens were present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

None 

CLERKS REPORT: 

The Clerk read the minutes from the January 13,2020 board meeting. A Motion was made by Dennis 
Thornton to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor, none opposed, motion 
carried. 

OPERATOR’S LICENSE 

A motion was made by Dennis Thornton to approve the operator’s license for Madisen Hansen, 
seconded by Harold Polzin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. 

CHAIRMAN’s REPORT 

Alvin Bartz talked about land divisions; it is decided we would like to leave things as they are. The Clerk 
is writing a letter and sending it to state that we are in favor of leaving it as it is. 

Alvin talked about a cottage the was going to torn down and rebuilt, he stated they would be allowed to 
use the same footprint even though the zoning requirements were not originally followed. 

Alvin talked to Dick Hesse concerning our plow truck. 

Duane Ashenbrenner had talked to Alvin about the move into our new Fire Station, he said we will need 
a radio person who knows how to move our radio into the new building. 

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT 

Dennis Thornton talked about the ATV/UTV survey that will be handed out at the February18,2020 
election. It will be a simple yes or no questionnaire. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Harold Polzin made a motion to approve the bills presented, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor, 
none opposed, motion carried. 

A motion was made by Harold Polzin to Adjourn, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all in favor, none 
opposed, motion carried. 

7:55 PM  

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 



 

 

  

 


